
FEBRUARY 26, 2017 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

What master have you chosen: God or Mammon? 
Why is it so easy to fall into worry and anxiety? 

Readings:  Isaiah 49:14-15; 1 Corinthians 4:1-5; Matthew 6:24-34 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org  

Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, February 27 
7:00 AM À Raymond Greenwood  
 

TUES, February 28 
7:00 AM À All Souls   
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, March 1 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
7:00 AM    À Pat Phalen   
8:45 AM À Joseph & Mary Knockel  
5:15 PM À Gerald & Viola Steffen
   Family  
7:00 PM À Robert & Gary Betts  
 

THURS, March 2 
7:00 AM À Regina Sheehy  
 

FRI, March 3 
St. Katharine Drexel, Virgin 
7:00 AM À George Andresen  
 

SAT, March 4 
Vigil of the First Sunday of Lent 
4:00 PM À Leo & Mary Theisen  
6:00 PM À John & Velma White 
  and Parishioners 
 

SUN, March 5 
First Sunday of Lent 
7:00 AM À Lane & Charlotte  
  OõRourke  
9:00 AM À Richard Carr  
11:00 AM À Phil & Stella Ginter  

 

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

I 
n the readings this weekend, Jesus addresses some ordinary 
aspects of life. Donõt worry, he says. Donõt be anxious, donõt freak 
out, and donõt be afraid. None of these attitudes are productive 

or effective. Yet, if you talk to someone who has been unemployed for a 
long period of time, worry and anxiety are intense. But Jesus is right! Worry 
and anxiety can rob us of life and cast a dark shadow on everything. I have 
spent a lot of time with people toward the end of their life who are 
concerned about their place in heaven asking forgiveness for sins long past 
and confessed multiple times over the years. The first reading from Isaiah 
says: Can a mother forget her infant, be without tenderness for the child of her 
womb? Even should she forget, I will never forget you. Do not worry about 
your life. God remembers you, knows you, and brings light into our 
darkness. Trust in God and be confident in the life God has given you. 

 

So why do we worry? I think we worry because we delude ourselves 
into thinking that we are in control. Jesus begins the Gospel passage by 
saying that you cannot serve two masters. You must make a choice to serve 
God or to serve mammon. Money or material possessions often stand in the 
way of our freely-given service to God. A starter home gives way to a 
bigger home. The bigger home gives way to a retirement home, and then to 
a nursing home. The bicycle we prized as a child gives way to a car, 
perhaps a used car. Then our quest becomes a new car, a bigger car or a 
big truck. It is difficult not to get sucked into the spiral that our wants grow 
bigger and bigger. Frequently thinking òthis will bring me happiness.ó 
Universally, people who work with the poorest of the poor recognize the 
happiness they find present in the barrios and slums. People who have little 
are frequently the most grateful to God for the little they have. They have 
no choice but to trust in God. In life, God alone is worthy of trust. Money 
and possessions make for a fragile foundation. Rest in God, and life 
becomes much more of a joy than a worry. 

 

Lent: Ash Wednesday is this week! Come share liturgy and receive your 
ashes, the mark of repentance, on your forehead. Please remember our 
Lenten Communal Penance on Wednesday, March 8th, at 6:30 p.m. Begin 
your Lenten observance with reconciliation. During Lent we will participate in 
Sister Water Project, an outreach program to provide clean water and wells 
to impoverished areas primarily in Central America and Africa. You will 
receive a cup to keep on your kitchen counter to remind you of a gift we 
frequently take for granted: clean, potable water. You collect your change, 
bring it to weekend Mass, and deposit it in the large water jugs. There will 
be a collection on Ash Wednesday.  
 

May God bless your coming week. 
 

      Father Joe Hauer, Pastor  
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REST IN PEACE 
Lois Astgen, mother of 
Rob (Mary) Astgen; Duane 
Deutmeyer, parishioner, 
husband of Shir ley 
Deutmeyer, father of 
Dawn (Joe) Hancock; Father Ernest 
Engler, parishioner; Austin Walling, 
son of Dan and Donna Walling, 
grandson of Marie Fay. 

BAPTISMS 
Congratulations to the 
parents and family of 
Cedrick Carlisle Gonzales, 
baptized on the weekend 

of February 19. May our faith 
community of Resurrection provide 
Christian witness to Cedrick, and 
assist him to grow in his faith. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


February 26, 2017 ƴ Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
Stewards of the mysteries of God ñ thatõs what St. Paul 
says we are in todayõs second reading. And the first 
requirement, he says, is that we be trustworthy. Entrusted 
with the gift of faith, do I share it as gratefully and as 
generously as I do my time, my talent, and my treasure?  

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 
Our next Mobile Food Pantry will be held in the Resurrection 
School gym on Saturday, March 25. Volunteers are needed 
Friday, March 24, from 6-7:30 p.m., and Saturday morning 
from 8-11:30. Sign up using the volunteer sheets posted on 
the bulletin board in the Church Gathering Space, or go to 
the parish website at www.res-dbq.org and click on 
òEvents.ó For more information, email Joe Hancock at the 
parish office: DBQ058BK@dbqarch.com. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Our next Care for the Caregiver meeting will be held from 
2-3 p.m. on Monday, Feb. 27. If you are caring for a 
loved one, please join us! We meet in the Upper Room. If 
you have any questions, call Mary Schmidt at the parish 
office, 556-7511. Future meetings dates are March 6, 13, 
and 20. 
 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Prayer Shawl Ministry will meet Thursday, March 2, 6:30-
8:00 p.m., in the 2nd floor living room. Anyone interested 
in sharing their talent of crocheting/knitting prayer shawls 
is welcome to attend. The advantage to those in a shawl 
ministry is the gift of working and praying in community, 
and of sharing in the ministry of reaching out together to 
those in need. 

IN THE PARISH 
 

LIFE SAVERS SUNDAY 
The Catholic Daughters of America have again chosen to 
support local charities for abused women and children next 
weekend, March 4-5. Lifesavers candies will be given for a 
donation after all Masses. Thank you for your support.  
 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
Join us for Trivia Night on Friday, March 3, at 7:00 pm. The 
event will be held at Happyõs Place, 2323 Rockdale Road, 
and will be hosted by DJ Mike Lenstra. Experience a whole 
different kind of Trivia Night ð Trivingo. Part bingo and part 
trivia, this is a fun event with no teams necessary. Each 
individual receives unique Trivingo cards to play in four 
rounds. Round winners advance to sudden death trivia at the 
end of the night, and the final winner is awarded a prize. 
Cost is $20 per person. Food and drinks will be available 
for purchase. Sign up at www.res-dbq.weshareonline.org. 
All proceeds benefit Resurrection middle school and high 
school students who are participating in service trips or the 
National Catholic Youth Conference during 2017. Thank you 
for helping these students make a difference! Thank you to 
Cummer Masonry for sponsoring the event! 
 

CATHOLIC DIVORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM 
Beginning March 6 from 6:30-8:30 p.m., Resurrection will 
host a 12-week divorce support program designed 
specifically for Catholics. Whether the divorce was recent or 
in the past, this program offers insight and healing in a 
confidential setting. Registration is available online at 
https://res-dbq.org/ (under "events") or for more 
information, contact Allison Poster at aposter@q.com or 563
-543-1578. Cost for the entire program is $19.90.  
 

BOY SCOUT BREAKFAST 
Troop 91õs Boy Scout Breakfast will be held Sunday, March 
5, in the school from 7 a.m. until 1 p.m. The menu includes 
pancakes, eggs, sausage, hash browns, cinnamon rolls, juice, 
milk, and coffee. Tickets are $8 for adults, $5 for children 
aged 4-10, and children under 4 are free.  

ASH WEDNESDAY  
The Mass schedule for Ash Wednesday is as follows:  
7:00 a.m., 8:45 a.m., 5:15 p.m., and 7:00 p.m. 
 

FASTING AND ABSTINENCE  
Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of 
fasting and abstinence for Catholics. In addition, Fridays 
during Lent are obligatory days of abstinence. For members 
of the Catholic Church, the norms on fasting are obligatory 
from age 18 until age 59. When fasting, a person is 
permitted to eat one full meal, as well as two smaller meals 
that together are not equal to a full meal. The norms 
concerning abstinence from meat are binding upon members 
of the Catholic Church from age 14 onward. 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Monday-Friday: 7 a.m. 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday: 5:30 p.m. 
(No 5:30 Mass on March 8, March 22, and April 12) 
 

COMMUNAL RECONCILIATION 
On Wednesday, March 8, at 6:30 p.m. Resurrection will 
offer an opportunity for the sacrament of reconciliation. 
Come experience the merciful love of the Father through this 
sacrament. The Church encourages us to make an Easter Duty 
or attend reconciliation before the start of Easter.  
 

TUESDAY PRAYER WITNESS TALKS 
Come listen to parishioners share their personal experiences 
of prayer. Talks begin at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesdays March 7, 
14, 21, 28, and April 4. We will spend time in front of the 
Blessed Sacrament, have a short witness talk, spend some 
time in silence, and pray communally. Join us for 5:30 p.m. 
Mass and stay for the witness talks! 
 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
Stations of the Cross will be celebrated on Fridays 
beginning at 5:30 p.m. On Wednesday, April 12, the Youth 
Leadership Team will present the Living Stations of the Cross 
at 7:15 p.m. in the church.  

https://res-dbq.weshareonline.org/
https://res-dbq.org/
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MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
òCan any of you by worrying add a single moment to your 
life-span?ó (Mt 6:27) The answer is òno.ó What do you get 
anxious about? Share it with your spouse. Pray together for 
the gift of peace. 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

No RE Class this Wednesday 
There will be no Religious Education classes this 
Wednesday, March 1st, so families are able to 
attend Ash Wednesday Mass together. 

 
March Religious Education Schedule 

March 1: NO CLASS, Ash Wednesday 
March 8: School Year RE Class 
March 15: NO CLASS, Spring Break 
March 19: Summer RE Sunday Class 
March 22: School Year RE Class 
March 29: School Year RE Class 

 
Are You a Teacher? 
We are in need of certified teachers to fill 
our open catechist positions for Music, Art, 
7th, and 8th grade this summer. Summer 
Religious Education classes are held June 
12-15, 19-22 from 8 a.m.-Noon.  For more information, 
please contact Wendy at 556-7511. 

 

Help Needed 
We are in need of several volunteers to help 
tie rosary knots at our First Eucharist retreat 
on April 22nd from 8:15-10:30 a.m.  If you 

are able to help, please contact Wendy at 556-7511.  

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

MUSIC & LITURGY 

In three days we will begin our Lenten Journey.  On 
Ash Wednesday, you will find two Lenten Prayer 
Books to help you:  òNot By Bread Aloneó by 
Genevieve Glen, OSB and òBecoming Whole, 
Becoming Holyó by Alice Camille, both have excellent 
daily reflections to nourish your daily prayer life.  The 
Mass will have a different feel as well, as we return to 
more chant, and simple Taize hymns.  We hope you 
will òenter the journeyó of Lent with an open heart. 

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 

YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 

 

�� 
March 1, Ash Wednesday Mass: 7a.m., 5:15 p.m. or  

    7 p.m. 
 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TEAM 
March 1, 6 - 8 p.m., YLT Meeting 
March 5, 11a.m., YLT Mass 
    12-3 p.m., Cupcake Wars 

 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL SERVE AND STRIKE  
Join us March 15, 10:30 a.m. - 3 p.m.  
We will deliver meals for Meals on 

Wheels and then go bowling at  
Cherry Lanes. Cost is $15.  

 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH  

Join us for a summer mission trip!  
Young Neighbors In Action 
July 16 - July 22  
South Bend, Indiana 
Cost: $420 before fundraising 
Scholarship $ available 
Registration deadline March 1 
   
 

Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board!  

Call Lugene at 556-7511 for more information! 

CONFIRMATION 
Lugene Berning, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 

 

We are offering a new summer Religious 
Education class for all High School stu-
dents June 12-15 and 19-22 from 8:00 
a.m. - noon. Registration is now open at 
www.res-dbq.org.  
Confirmation preparation for those start-
ing 9th grade next year will begin in the 
fall. Registration will open in May. 

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
Because we believe we can control and create our own 
world, we attempt to juggle multiple agendas and we pay 
a price of neglecting those closest to us. Too late we reach 
the point of asking òWas it worth it?ó We really canõt serve 
two masters. 

CORRECTION 
In last weekõs bulletin, a picture of the 
week listed an incorrect name of a 
parish Boy Scout. Also, the name of an 
honoree was omitted based on a list of 
names provided by the Boy Scout 
office. Aaron Blanchard, a Boy Scout 
from Resurrection, was also honored at 
the Annual Scout Recognition Mass with 
the Archbishop on Sunday, Jan. 29. He 
earned the following religious emblem: 
 

Light of Christ 
Aaron Blanchard 

 

Congratulations to Aaron! 

Aaron 
Blanchard 


